VETERANS, SENIORS, AND HUMAN SERVICES LEVY
ANALYST: WENDY K. SOO HOO

	
	
	Expenditures
	
	Revenues
	
	FTEs
	
	TLTs

	2021-2022 Revised Budget
	
	$132,498,124
	
	$127,550,820
	
	37.5
	
	0.0

	2023-2024 Base Budget Adjust.
	
	($4,898,713)
	
	$1,804,616
	
	0.2
	
	0.0

	2023-2024 Decision Packages
	
	($60,648,444)
	
	($61,097,914)
	
	2.0
	
	0.0

	2023-2024 Proposed Budget
	
	$66,951,000
	
	$68,257,522
	
	39.7
	
	0.0

	% Change from prior biennium
	
	(49.5%)
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Dec. Pkg. as % of prior biennium
	
	(45.8%)
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Major Revenue Sources:  Levy lid lift

	Base Budget Assumptions: (1) Removal of 2024 levy expenditures as the current levy will expire at the end of 2023; (2) Personnel cost updates



DESCRIPTION

The King County Veterans, Seniors and Human Services Levy (VSHSL) connects servicemembers and veterans, residents aged 55 or older, and communities to programs and services that help them live healthy, productive and meaningful lives. It also helps individuals and families transition to affordable housing, get job training, find employment, receive behavioral health treatment, and more.

In July 2017, the Council approved Ordinance 18555, which placed before the voters on November 7, 2017, a proposition to provide regional health and human services to residents of King County by replacing the Veterans and Human Services Levy (VHSL) that expired at the end of 2017 with a new six-year levy, the Veterans, Seniors and Human Services Levy (VSHSL).  Voters approved the ballot measure in the November 7, 2017 election. In December 2017 and July 2018, the Council adopted the VSHSL Transition Plan and VSHSL Implementation Plan, respectively.[footnoteRef:1]  The VSHSL Implementation Plan guides VSHSL investments from 2019 through 2023.  The VSHSL will expire at the end of 2023. [1:  Ordinance 18638 and Ordinance 18768] 


SUMMARY OF PROPOSED BUDGET AND CHANGES

The VSHSL 2023-2024 budget is proposed at $67.0 million, or approximately half of the budget for 2021-2022.  This is due to removal of expenditures for 2024 from the budget as the levy is set to expire next year.

The budget includes a proposed new Adult Services Division Finance Manager at 1.0 FTE and $194,034.  Currently, the Adult Services Division is supported by a finance manager that also supports the Children, Youth, and Young Adults Division.  According to Executive staff, the renewal of the Best Starts for Kids levy and new initiatives in that levy, as well as the potential renewal of the VSHSL next year necessitate a dedicated finance manager in the Adult Services Division.

The proposed budget for VSHSL also includes a Veterans Program Operations Specialist at 1.0 FTE and $136,261.  According to Executive staff, this position will help support contract and data management efforts; the body of work that would be completed by this position was previously absorbed by another position.

KEY ISSUES

Council staff has not identified any key issues.




